Steering Committee Minutes
December 11, 2015

Dallas, TX

The Steering Committee convened on Wednesday, December 10 with a Strategic Thinking session.  Selma Jackson opened the meeting with prayer.  Cynthia White introduced the facilitator.  The session was facilitated by Ms. Latrice Collins, Founder and President of The Career Brand located in Dallas.  The report/recommendations from that session will be presented at the January National Committee meeting.  This meeting adjourned with lunch on Friday, December 11, 2015.
The business meeting of the Steering Committee convened at 2:00 p.m. on Friday, December 11, 2015.
Present:  John Etheredge, Oscar Heyward, Selma Jackson (Chairperson), Joseph Johnson, Lisa Leverette, , Johnnie Monroe, Sarah Jane Moore,  Joe Nelson, Sharon Ware, Cynthia White (Staff)
Excused:  Rebecca Reyes

Joseph opened the meeting with bible study and prayer.

The Minutes from July 23-24, 2015 were approved.

The agenda was approved.

The Staff report was incorporated in the earlier session.

Sharon reported that the Midwest Task Force held a conference call on ??.  Further reported that Lisa along with the members of the Detroit Presbytery SDOP Committee are continuing outreach to communities that might meet the SDOP criteria and to Presbyterian congregrations.

John reported that the South Task Force held a conference call on ??.  He reported that the Task Force is continuing to look at different models of outreach, including assigning Task Force members regions for focused outreach in-between national meetings.  This outreach strategy could possibily replace Task Force meetings.

Johnnie reported that the Northeast held their conference call on November 5th, at which time several applications were reviewed, site visits assigned and two mid-council committees certified.  

Joe reported that the West Task Force held their conference call on November 19th at several applications were reviewed and site visits assigned.  

For Community Relations, John reminded members of the outreach model approved at the September meeting whereby persons making site visits to groups are encouraged to maintain contact.  Contact should be initiated when the member receives the narrative/financial reports from the office.  John is investigating the possibility of have a big check made to travel to presbytery meetings, churches, etc. for when a project is funded within a particular region.  Details are being finalized.

Lisa reported that the November 2015 visit to Belize was postponed.  A team of two (Task Force member and staff person) rescheduling the meeting for February.   Further reported that the Task Force remains committed to have the May 2016 National meeting in Belize.  Based on staff research the cost of holding the meeting in Belize and/or a US city such as Los Angeles would be very similar in cost.   The Task Force will be drafting a letter to send to Sara Lisherness, Director of Compassion Peace & Justice who had expressed concern about SDOP meeting in Belize.

With 2016 being the final year in Belize, the Task Force is in the process of investigating the next country of focus outreach.  
To move the West Africa Initiative to its next step, the General Secretary of the Council of Churches in Sierra Leone, Ms. Ebun James (our in-country partner); along with Winston Carroo the Project Director and staff at Agricultural Mission will be meeting in Louisville in January with SDOP, PHP & PDA.

Sarah Jane reported that 6 people have signed up for Preaching and/or Minute for Mission in Charleston, SC.

Reported that the Mid-Council Review which was assigned to ?? bas been completed.  Recommendations from that report will be presented in January.

Joseph reported that the New Orleans/Delta Collaborative is making progress.  Applications are currently being reviewed by several groups in the region.

Oscar reiterated many of the items from the budget discussion earlier.  He reviewed the November 2015 Financial Statement.  Staff was asked to review the Steering Committee line item as it is considerably over budget.

Follow-up with Latrice was discussed.  Asking her to be a part of the January presentation was discussed, by consensus it was decided having her as a part of an SDOP discussion/follow-up later in the year would be best.  

The January National Committee meeting agenda was developed.

Because of changes in 2015 it was felt by all three OGHS programs that meeting later in the year rather than in March would be more productive.  Staff was asked to confirm the dates already set by PDA & PHP in October 2016.  The March 10-12 meeting of the Steering Committee will be held in Memphis, TN.  Staff asked to try reserving Idlewood Presbyterian Church for the meeting.

